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September 2010 Meeting

                           DATE:     Friday September 17th, 2010
                   LOCATION:    Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave.

                                          South Boston between Damrell & D Streets  
                                          Nearest Box 7237 Old Colony Ave & Damrell
                          TIME:       2000 Hours             

                  PROGRAM:     Video presentation of fires from Greater          
                                          Providence and South Eastern Mass.                                          
May 2010 Meeting

The May meeting was our bi-annual bus trip. Over 40 members and guests journeyed to the Hartford, Connecticut area. Member Ken Beliveau arranged a full day of station tours and apparatus. It was another successful bus trip!

September Entertainment

Our entertainment this month will be provided by Mr. Ray Taylor. Ray is the President of Providence Citywide Radio and an avid videographer. His presentation will highlight the operations of the PFD and surrounding Rhode Island and South Eastern Massachusetts Departments.
Welcome Back

The Officers and Board of Directors wishes a warm welcome to all members for the 2010-2011 season.  It should be another entertaining and informative year. We hope that all members will make an effort to attend the meetings.

Volunteers Wanted

The USMC motto of a “Few Good Men” is what we are hoping for from the membership. Everyone today only has a limited amount of time to pursue outside interests and hobbies. If all members could donate a few minutes time to assist on various committees, or supplying the Webmaster and Editor with photos and information. Please, if you can spare just a few minutes at the meeting to assist, it would be greatly appreciated. If you are interested, please see any officer or Board Member. Remember this is YOUR association, so turn to and lend a hand!

Best Wishes
Best wishes for a speedy recovery to Member Dave Parr who is under the weather. We hope that he will be able to attend the meeting.

Condolences
The Board would like to extend it’s sympathy to member Kenneth Holstrom on the passing of his mother over the summer break. A donation was made to Shriner’s Burns Institute in her memory.

Box 52 Centennial
Did you know that in 16 months the Box 52 Association will face a milestone, which no other IFBA Club has? The Association will turn 100 years old! It was first founded by veterans’ who fought the Great Boston Fire in November 1872. Plans are being developed for a celebration. President Carrigan is looking for members wishing to serve of the Centennial Committee to please let him know.

Membership

The membership will be asked to vote on the following 2 applications approved by the Board of Directors: James R. Wall of Peabody, Ma. James is a retired Boston Jake from Tower Ladder 3. James sponsors are Joe Hourihan and Bob Wilker. The second new member application is from Kevin Kiley of Lynnfield, Ma. Kevin is employed by the Mass State Police and is a call fire fighter for Lynnfield FD. His sponsors are David Parr and Alan Macdonald.
The Line Box
The newest issue of the Line Box is included with this Newsletter.

Association Dues

All dues are to be paid to the Treasurer by the October Meeting. Dues are $ 35.00 per year and the dues bills are included.

Reminders
· First meeting of the 2010-2011 season, Friday September 17th, 2010 at 2000 hrs. Local 7 Iron Workers Hall 195 Old Colony Ave. South Boston.

· Dues are payable by the October Meeting

· Help is needed on several committees.
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